
Rev. G. A. Delong, who has been pastoring the new 

work at Houlton, Maine, during the past year, has accepted 

a call to our church at Beals, Maine, and will take up 

his duties there following Beulah Camp Meeting. 

Glendon and Betty Kierstead, who are scheduled to 

sail for Africa July 25th., have been visiting some of our 

churches, and will spend the month of June in this work. 

Rev. H. E. Mullen and our church at Killams Mills, 

N. B., have been engaged in evangelistic services with 

Rev. R. T. Sellick as evangelist. A campaign will be held 

in the Salem, N. B. church of Brother Mullen’s pastorate, 

June 2-16, with Rev. Mr. Turpel as evangelist. 

Ministers and churches are requested to forward 

statistical reports for 1956-57 to the Corresponding Sec- 

retary, Rev. M. W. Bagley, Presque Isle, Maine, as soon 

as possible after the close of the statistical year which 

ends May 31st. 

Lic. J. A. MacKenzie has accepted a call to remain at 

Grand Harbour and North Head churches. 
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ANSWERS TO PRAYER 

(Continued from Page 2) 

at the increase in numbers attending. Then he took me to 

‘show him the house and room. It satisfied him. The road 

or street to the place was like an open field with tall grass, 

making driving difficult and dangerous. He said he would 

try to get the responsible party to have it cleared out for 

us! (I was so glad as I have often gotten colds from walk- 

ing through the wet grass to tend my patients). 

Then the doctor told me something that made me 

fairly jump for joy, viz., that he thinks that the Town 

Board will soon try to undertake to build us a suitable 

building for me to take cases in, instead of having such 

hardships as I have had to endure in many of the homes. 

He knows as no one else what I have had to put up with 

—and what a hard job it is anyway. 

He is so helpful and I was surprised he was so under- 

standing and sympathetic. He asked about my girl for the 

Clinic. I told him I had at last got one, day before yester- 

day, and was trying to break her in. He said he hoped we 

could get a trained one after awhile to help me! My! How 

thrilled IT was. How my heart went up in praise to God! 

The Women’s Institute has become interested in this work, 

through him, I believe, telling them of the financial situa- 

tion, that there was no money on hand for supplies and 

how he had gotten these for us on credit. They became 

concerned and gave half of the amount they had raised, 

with some other purpose in mind, for the Clinic—L25.0.0., 

about $75.00. So here was further cause to rejoice and 

praise the Lord. 

I truly feel these are indications of God’s blessing upon 

this work and I do thank you dear friends who are so 

faithfully upholding me in prayer—for my body, mind, 

and spirit as some one put it, for I know He is going to 

continue to answer “the fervent, effectual prayers that 

- avail much.” 
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It is a true proverb, “Look for a thing where you 

dropped it; it is there.” So look for Christ where you 

lost Him, for He has not gone away. Did you lose Christ 

by neglecting the Scriptures? Then you must find Him in 

the Scriptures. Have you lost Christ by restraining 

prayer? Then it is there where you must seek and find 

Him. He ever awaits you.—C. H. Spurgeon. 

OBITUARY 

On April 18th Leslie Hayes passed away at the Car- 

leton Memorial Hospital, Woodstock. Mr. Hayes was a 

member of the Reformed Baptist Church at the Head of 

Millstream. His kindly Christian spirit endeared him to 

the people of our Woodstock Church with whom he fellow- 

shipped during the past eight years. He is survived by his 

wife, two brothers and several nephews and nieces. 

On the evening of April 19th a short service was con- 

ducted at the home in Woodstock. The funeral service was 

held April 20th from the Reformed Baptist Church, Head 

of Millstream, conducted by Rev. H. R. Ingersoll assisted 

by Rev. H. E. Mullen and Lic. Stillman Cameron. Interment 

was in the adjoining cemetery. 

May the God of all grace comfort those who mourn, 

A burial service for the infant daughter of Mr. and 

Mrs. Donald Ross was held at Seal Cove, N. B., April 25th. 

Rev. A. D. Cann conducted the service. 

Funeral services for Mrs. Oliver Rushton were held at 

the Reformed Baptist Church, Westchester, on April 23rd. 

Rev. L. Corey conducted the service, assisted by Rev. R. 

Parks. She is survived by her husband, Mr. Oliver Rush- 

ton, three brothers, Lemuel, Neil and John Weatherby; 

two sisters, Mary (Mrs. Dexter Fountain); Helena (Mrs. 

Fred Rushton); six sons, Ralph, Clarence, Carl, William, 

Myles and Alton; four daughters, Grace (Mrs. Charles 

Furdenan), Cyetta (Mrs. Elmer Ashdad), Ida (Mrs. Eldon 

Rushton), and Kathleen (Mrs. Hubert MclIsaac). 

To the mourning we extend heartfelt sympathy. 

Mrs. Fannie Prosser, 87 years old, passed away at the 

home of her daughter, Mrs. Howard Marr, of Hawkins 

Corner, on April 18, and was buried from the home on the 

20th. The funeral was conducted by Rev. J. A. Owens, 

assisted by the Millville R. B. choir. 

She leaves to mourn her passing, besides her daugh- 

ter, two sons and three brothers. Her husband prede- 

ceased her several years ago. Interment was in the 

Hawkins Corner Cemetery. 
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WEDDINGS 

Hutchinson - Smith: Mildred Smith and Frederick 

Hutchinson were united in marriage at the home of the 

bride’s mother, Mrs. Victor Smith, Mount Middleton, N. B., 

by Rev. Jack Stevens. 

Brooks-Gibson: At the Reformed Baptist parsonage, 

Woodstock, N. B., April 3rd, Ella May Gibson, of Lower 

Southampton, N. B.,, and Henry Allan Brooks, of Bristol, 

N. B., were united in marriage by Rev. H. R. Ingersoll. 

Whitehouse-McHattan: At the Victoria Corner, R. B.,, 

church, on April 17th, Miss Etta McHattan of Wakefield, 

was united in marriage to Allison Whitehouse of Knowles- 

ville. Rev. J. A. Owens performed the ceremony. 

Hodgson-Farnham: On May 4th, at the Hartland R. B., 

church, Rev. J. A. Owens officiated at the marriage of Miss 

Jean Farnham, R.N., and Walter Clifton Hodgson. They 

will reside in Saint John, N. B. 
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